
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Feature Article  
 
What do I do with my RRFB devices?  

By Jeff Sandberg , AECOM 

 
FHWA Terminates Interim Approval for Rectangular Rapid Flashing Beacons 

Rectangular Rapid Flashing Beacons (RRFBs) have seen widespread 

implementation in recent years as an effective and cost-effective method of 

improving yield compliance at uncontrolled pedestrian crossings.  The 

popularity of RRFBs increased following FHWA Interim Approval in 2008.  In 

December, 2017, FHWA terminated the interim approval for these devices. 

NOTE: At press time for this newsletter, FHWA released new interim approval 

ŦƻǊ wwC5ΩǎΦ  {ŜŜ 

https://mutcd.fhwa.dot.gov/resources/interim_approval/ia21/index.htm 

Reason for Termination of Interim Approval 

As stated in the Interim 

Approval IA-11 Termination 

Memorandum, The MUTCD 

prohibits patented devices 

from experimentation, interim 

approval or inclusion in the 

MUTCD.  The FHWA has 

learned of the existence of 

four issued U.S. patents, and 

at least one pending patent 

application, covering aspects 

of the RRFB device originally 

approved under IS-11 of July 

16, 2008. 

What does this mean for current and future RRFB installations? 

¶ RRFB installations that have been installed may remain in operation until the end of their useful 

service life.  However, no new or replacement RRFBs may be installed. 

¶ For current RRFB installation projects, FHWA encourages agencies to evaluate whether a suitable 

alternative treatment exists.  However, RRFB projects with procurements issued and/or construction 
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plans underway prior to the date of Interim Approval termination (December 21, 2017) may be 

completed.  

¶ RRFB installation projects with procurements issued and/or construction plans initiated after the 

Interim Approval termination date will not be in compliance with the MUTCD.  Traffic control devices 

installed on roads open to the public (regardless of the maintaining agency) must comply with the 

MUTCD.  

What pedestrian crossing treatment alternatives exist?  

A number of alternatives exist to the RRFB pedestrian crossing treatment.  FHWA has 

issued the Informational Brief: Treatments for Uncontrolled Marked Crosswalks.  This 

brief includes a variety of geometric and traffic control features for enhancing 

crosswalk visibility and awareness.  Treatments with similar characteristics as RRFBs 

include Pedestrian-Activated Flashing LEDs in the Border of a Warning 

Sign, Pedestrian-Activated Warning Beacons, In-Roadway Warning 

Lights, and Pedestrian Hybrid Beacons.   

For more information regarding this change, see the FHWA MUTCD website for the Interim 

Approval IA-11 Termination Memorandum and Frequently Asked Questions. 

 

Presidentôs Message 

By Yang Tao 
 
As we move forward in the new year, I am looking forward to serving as the ITE Wisconsin Section President. 

ITE has been a very important part of my professional development, and I have always been impressed with 

ǘƘŜ ǎŜŎǘƛƻƴΩǎ ŜŦŦƻǊǘǎ ƛƴ ǇǊƻǾƛŘƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǿƛǘƘ Ƴŀƴȅ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘƛŜǎ ǘƻ ǎǘǊŜƴƎǘƘŜƴ ŀƴŘ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ƻǳǊ 

profession. Our section leaders are busy planning events tailored to our membership ranging from technical 

presentations to social gatherings. It is our hope that you continue to take advantage of these opportunities 

and actively participate in section activities throughout the year! 

I am privileged to work with another excellent group of professionals on the Wisconsin Section Executive 

Board this year. For 2018, you will be served by the following board members:  

¶ Allan Pacada ς Vice President 

¶ Kelly Greuel ς Treasurer 

¶ Jeff Held ς Secretary 

¶ Jess Billmeyer ς Director 

¶ Justin Schueler ς 2nd Year Affiliate 

¶ Joyce Murphy ς 1st Year Affiliate 

¶ Brian Porter ς Past President  

¶ John Bruggeman π Administrator  

 

I would like to thank Stephan Hoffmann and Erin Schoon for their past service on the ITE Executive Board! We 

also welcome Jess Billmeyer and Joyce Murphy as our new board members. 

https://mutcd.fhwa.dot.gov/resources/interim_approval/ia11/informationalbrief/index.htm
https://mutcd.fhwa.dot.gov/resources/interim_approval/ia11/terminationmemo/index.htm
https://mutcd.fhwa.dot.gov/resources/interim_approval/ia11/terminationmemo/index.htm
https://mutcd.fhwa.dot.gov/resources/interim_approval/ia11/faq/index.htm
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We started the year with a couple of very successful section meetings on in January and in March. The January 

public service appreciation lunch meeting was held in Madison and we had nearly 60 people in 

attendance. Kevin Ruhland gave a very informative presentation on the County Highway M Reconstruction 

Project in Madison.  The March meeting was a Milwaukee student night event hosted by our University of 

Wisconsin-Milwaukee Student Chapter. About 30 students and professionals attended the event, and both the 

Marquette and UWM student chapters provided updates on chapter activities.  

Please be sure to mark your calendars for these upcoming meetings:   

¶ April 17th ς Traffic Engineering Workshop and Transportation Planning Forum 

¶ May 9th ς May Section Meeting in the Fox Valley area (Appleton) 

I hope to see you all at both of these events.  

Please ask me or any one of the Board members if you would like to become involved in any of the many 

volunteer opportunities within our Wisconsin Section. If you have any questions or comments about the 

section, please contact me at ytao@cityofmadison.com. Thank you for your continued support! 

Yang Tao 
ITE Wisconsin Section President 
 

Recent Meetings , Events, and Awards  

January 17, 2018  Section Meeting  
By Jess Billmeyer 
 
The Wisconsin ITE held a lunch meeting at the Great Dane on the east side of Madison on January 17, 2018.  
Our Section president, Yang Tao, opened the meeting by introducing the new ITE Wisconsin Board Members. 
The group then went through our customary self-introductions. Yang announced the sponsors for the meeting 
(AECOM and HNTB).  Brian Porter presented the ITE Wisconsin 2017 Distinguished Service Award to Jess 
Billmeyer.  Yang announced that applications for the Martin Bruening award are due on January 31st.   
 

ITE International President Shawn Leight (right) swears in the 2018 Executive Board of the Wisconsin Section 
including Joyce Murphy, Justin Schuler, Jess Billmeyer (not pictured), Jeff Held, Kelly Greuel, Allan Pacada, 

Yang Tao, and Brian Porter 

mailto:ytao@cityofmadison.com
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The presentation for the meeting was given by Kevin Ruhland (MSA) on the County M project connecting 
Madison and Verona.  The project was a multijurisdictional project between the Cities of Madison and Verona, 
and Dane County.  The project consultants were MSA, SRF and Ourston.  The goal of the project was to provide 
a safe and convenient corridor for all users, including bicycles and pedestrians. 
 
The proposed design is to construct 
6 lanes on County M, with a wide 
median and a multi-use path.  The 
project had to avoid / accommodate 
many constraints, including historic 
resources, Morse Pond, the UW Golf 
Course, the Ice Age Trail, and a 
utility substation.  The project 
planning started in 2010 and started 
construction in 2017.  
 
The project was designed to handle 
traffic in 2038.  The project forecast 
ǎƘƻǿǎ ǘǊŀŦŦƛŎ ŘƻǳōƭƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƻŘŀȅΩǎ 
traffic.  Epic Software, a medical 
software developer with a campus 
west of the corridor is expected to 
be a major generator of future 
traffic.   

 
The project evaluated intersection improvements 
at the intersections of County M & Midtown Road, 
and County M & County PD.  Roundabouts and 
traffic signals were considered at both 
intersections.  At County M & Midtown Road, the 
traffic signal alternative was selected, including a 
bicycle underpass.  At County M & County PD, the 
roundabout option was initially selected. 
 
After the selection of the preferred alternative, 
roundabout analysis procedures changed.  A 
revised analysis showed poor operations for the 
County M & County PD roundabout, so the design 
team began evaluating new alternatives, including 
a jughandle, interchange, continuous flow 

intersection, and a hybrid westbound underpass.  The westbound underpass alternative was selected because 
it accommodated the projected traffic volumes and reduced the amount of physical and visual impacts.  It also 
accommodated the bicycle trail underpass planned for County M. 
 
Kevin described the design of the intersection.  The westbound County PD thru movement will resemble an 
exit from the westbound lanes and go under County M.  The remaining westbound drivers will need to turn 
right or left onto County M, and will not allowed to proceed thru.  This allows the traffic signal to reallocate 
green time for the westbound thru to other movements.   



ITE Wisconsin Secti on News              Page 5 
 

 
 
The design also considered access management from the intersection to adjacent streets and driveways.  
Several street and driveway realignments were required south of the County M & County PD intersection.   
 
Thanks to Kevin Ruhland for an excellent presentation! 
 

March 8, 2018  Section Meeting  
By Jeff Held 
 

The March Section meeting was held on 
March 8 at the UW-Milwaukee Urban 
Ecology Center. Yang Tao kicked things off 
with a welcome, and a thank you to the 
Marquette University and UWM students 
for presenting and attending. Yang noted 
that ITE has been important in his career, 
dating back to graduate school and working 
with Rich Coakley, and on the professional 
side he noted that John Davis has been a 
mentor to him. Yang encouraged students 
to stay involved and continue recruiting 
new members. 
 
We proceeded with self-introductions for 
the 30 or so attendees. Kelly Greuel 
ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ǘǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘΦ ¢ƘŜ ²L {ŜŎǘƛƻƴ 

Ƙŀǎ ŀ ƘŜŀƭǘƘȅ ōŀƴƪ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘ ŀǘ ϷолΣтллΦ ¸ŀƴƎ ǊŜŀŘ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ƻƴ !ƭƭŀƴ tŀŎŀŘŀΩǎ ōŜƘŀƭf. The section 
has 234 total members. Yang also gave a reminder for international members to vote for the ITE International 
Vice President position and that the election would close March 15. 
 
Yang then introduced Rich Coakley and thanked him for his continued 
leadership in the Martin Bruening award. Rich noted that Martin 
.ǊǳŜƴƛƴƎ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ ŦƻǊ /ƛǘȅ ƛŦ aƛƭǿŀǳƪŜŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ мфнлΩǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ мфтлΩǎΦ 
He was a leader in the establishment of the 3Es of engineering. He 
ƭŜŘ ǘƘŜ /ƛǘȅΩǎ ǘǊŀŦŦƛŎ ǎƛƎƴŀƭǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ǘƘŀǘ ƭŜŘ ǘƻ Milwaukee being one 
of the safest metro areas in the nation. He also championed the 
importance of a multimodal transportation system. The 2018 Martin 
Breuning award winners are Kevin Scopoline and Kelly Greuel for 
their paper titled Safety Impacts of Adding a Signal Head per Lane in 
²ƛǎŎƻƴǎƛƴΦ YŜƭƭȅ ŀŎŎŜǇǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŀǿŀǊŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀƳΩǎ ōŜƘŀƭŦΦ 
Congratulations to Kevin and Kelly!  
 
Yang reminded member that the Ken Voight award for younger 
members (35 and under) is due April 1. The winner gets sponsorship 
from the Section to attend the ITE International Meeting and Exhibit. 
Rich Coakley also chairs the Ken Voight committee, and is available to 
answer questions. 
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Mary Sizemore provided an update on the Marquette ITE Student Chapter activities. Mary is the president of 
ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊΦ Lƴ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŜƭŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ ǿƛǘƘ tǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭǎΦ LǘΩǎ ŀ ǾŀƭǳŀōƭŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ŦƻǊ 
students to interact and network with professionals in their chosen field. Other than that, she said they are all 
enjoying their remaining tƛƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ ά5ƻŎǘƻǊ 5έΦ 5ǊΦ 5ǊŀƪƻǇƻǳƭƻǎ ǿƛƭƭ ǊŜǘƛǊŜ ŀŦǘŜǊ ǘƘƛǎ ǎŜƳŜǎǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ Ǉƭŀƴǎ ǘƻ 
move back to Greece. 
 
The UWM Student Chapter update was provided by Jackson Kalas and Kaitlin Jankowski. Their recent activities 
have included attending the Section meeting in Madison in January, hosting guest speakers at chapter 
meetings, and attending PIMs for the Milwaukee Streetcar project. They invited Dan Tyler to speak to the 
chapter about road diets. Jeff Roemer also presented on roadway geometrics as well as public speaking, 
including the mind maps approach to public speaking. Goals for the future of the student chapter include: 
increasing membership and involvement; speaking at intro to engineering class; applying for funding to attend 
ITE Midwest conference; and attending the Student Leadership summit this Summer. 

 
Jackson also pinch hit for UWM professor Yue Liu and presented on some of the activities that his department 
is involved in. These include: 

¶ Traffic diversion studies due to construction and how drivers react to construction zones. They are 
hoping to use the knowledge to apply better designs and staging. The study includes I-894, I-94 East-
West, traffic simulation, etc. 

¶ Special event management and emergency evacuation plans. 

¶ Innovative intersections (displaced left-turns) 

¶ Applied for a $1.5 M grant to work on Smart Cities - integrating AV/CV, work zone 
management, and parking management. Building toward the future. 

¶ Improved access for all users. 

¶ Data-driven transit network design 

¶ Pavement preservation using earlier maintenance input for longer service life at a lower cost. 

¶ Reducing crashes and improving safety. Using Transportal, crash mapping, etc. 
 
Yang followed up with a presentation on the 
Smart Cities initiative titled Madison: Building a 
Smart City for Shared Prosperity. He started with 
some transportation statistics, challenges and 
opportunities faced by Madison.  

 
Yang told some interesting stories that illustrate 
how quickly things are changing in transportation. 
Tesla was founded in 2003, and in 2017 it 
surpassed Ford (founded in 1903) in market 
value. This is not based on profits, but on future 
potential. He also noted that the CEO of General 
aƻǘƻǊǎ ǎŀƛŘΣ άǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ǎŜŜ ƳƻǊŜ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ƛƴ ƴŜȄǘ р 
ǘƻ мл ȅŜŀǊǎ ǘƘŀƴ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ рлέΦ IŜ ŀƭǎƻ 
noted that the National League of Cities released 
a report in 2015 predicting that fleets of 
driverless cabs and buses would be in operation 
by 2030. Uber started driverless service two years 
later in Pittsburgh in 2016! 
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In 2016 the US DOT issued the Smart Cities Challenge. The Federal Government pledged $40 Million (and Paul 
Allen on of the founders of Microsoft added $10 Million) challenging cities to develop a smart transportation 
ǎȅǎǘŜƳ ǘƘŀǘ ƭŜǾŜǊŀƎŜǎ ǘŜŎƘƴƻƭƻƎȅ ǘƻ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǘƻ ŎƛǘƛȊŜƴǎΦ aŀŘƛǎƻƴΩs application was titled Building a 
Smart Madison for Shared Prosperity. The effort was in collaboration with UW-Madison with support from 
many others. The City of Columbus, OH won the challenge, but a number of applicants have continued 
collaborating and advancing their plans. 

 
aŀŘƛǎƻƴΩǎ Ǉƭŀƴ Ƙŀǎ о Ƴŀƛƴ ŎƻƳǇƻƴŜƴǘǎΦ 

¶ Intelligent data collection, analysis, and sharing 

¶ Autonomous, connected, and electric vehicles 

¶ Smart infrastructure 
 
Regarding data, key elements to the plan include a shared platform, performance measurements, algorithms 
for microstransit service, and real-time data sharing, smart parking, single fare payment, and smart freight 
delivery. Yang noted that Metro Transit made their transit data available to the public a couple of years ago. A 
citizen created an app that became very popular and was subsequently hired by Google. 
 
Regarding AV/CV, key elements include an autonomous microtransit pilot, mobility on demand jitney services, 
DSRC radio installations at all signalized intersections and RR crossings and on all buses, and EV parking spaces 
and charging stations. 
 
Regarding infrastructure, key elements include adaptive signals, the City owned 4G network, Smart grid 
improvements, advanced collision avoidance, and to accelerate the ITS strategic plan deployment.  
 
The City is currently working on a CV test bed on Park 
Street, AV pilot projects, and expanding their ASC 
system. The City is equipping Park Street with around 
30 dedicated short range communication (DSRC) units 
and developing applications to improve 
transportation safety, mobility, bus on-time 
performance and transportation equity along the 
corridor. The AV pilot projects are microtransit 
services to solve the first-mile last-mile problems 
while traditional transit models are not feasible. The 
/ƛǘȅΩǎ ŦƛǊǎǘ !{/ ƛǎ ƻƴ CƛǎƘ IŀǘŎƘŜǊȅ wƻŀŘ ŀƴŘ /ƻǳƴǘȅ 
PD. The second corridor will be on University Avenues 
from UW Hospital to Allen Boulevard. A Federal grant 
for that portion has been secured and it is designed in 
house. The City has also received a grant from the state for ASC on East Washington Avenue from Blair Street 
to East Towne Mall. 
 
In 2016, Madison was also selected as one of the 16 cities in the United States to join the Smart Cities 
Collaborative. The effort is sponsored by Transportation ŦƻǊ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴ ŀƴŘ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ !ƭǇƘŀōŜǘΩǎ ǎǳōǎƛŘƛŀǊȅ 
Sidewalk Labs. Since then, the cites have been working together to tackle the new mobility challenges. 
 
Yang finished his presentation with some information on the Wisconsin AV/CV proving grounds. Thanks to 
Yang for an excellent presentation!  
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2018 ITE Best Transportation Award 

High Pine Haven, Whitman Middle School 
Wauwatosa, Wisconsin 

2018 Future City Competition  

January  13, 201 8  
By Jeff Roemer 

 
 
The 2018 Wisconsin Regional Future City Competition 
took place on Saturday, January 13 at the Milwaukee 
School of Engineering Kern Center.  Institute of 
Transportation Engineers ς Wisconsin Section 
members Phil Bielefeld, Shana Brummond, Jeremy 
Iwen and Jeff Roemer judged the over 70 entries from 
middle schools ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ά.Ŝǎǘ ¢ǊŀƴǎǇƻǊǘŀǘƛƻƴ !ǿŀǊŘέΦ 
WǳŘƎƛƴƎ ǿŀǎ ōŀǎŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀƳΩǎ ƳƻŘŜƭ ŀƴŘ ŀ 
presentation focusing on transportation. 
High Pine Haven, from Whitman Middle School in 
Wauwatosa, Wisconsin took the honors this year. 
¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǘƘŜƳŜ ǿŀǎ ΨThe Age-Friendly CityΩ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ 
task to identify an age-ǊŜƭŀǘŜŘ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ ƛƴ ǘƻŘŀȅΩǎ 
urban environments and engineer innovative 
ǎƻƭǳǘƛƻƴǎ άǘƘŀǘ ŀƭƭƻǿ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ŎƛǘȅΩǎ ǎŜƴƛƻǊ ŎƛǘƛȊŜƴǎ 
ǘƻ ōŜ ŀǎ ŀŎǘƛǾŜ ŀƴŘ ƛƴŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴǘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ōŜέΦ 
 

HIGH PINE HAVEN TRANSPORTATION SYSTEM 
PODS do not take up road space and reduce congestion by 
47%.  Magnets are used for power and can reach speeds 
of 124 miles per hour.  
MIFOs use significantly less storage space, are fuel 
efficient, have their own lanes to reduce congestion and 
are accessible to everyone. 
GYROS can form layers to lessen travel time, seat many, 
and cost effected and are accessible to everyone.  
 
High Pine Haven also included moving walkways that are 
ƘŜŀǘŜŘΣ ŀƴŘ ŀƭǘŜǊƴŀǘƛǾŜƭȅ ƘŀǾŜ άŀŘǾŜƴǘǳǊŜ ǇŀǘƘǎέ ǘƘŀǘ 
serve as an outdoor destination and feature many levels 
of physical activity. 
 
The Future City Competition challenges students to design 
a city of the future and have fun doing it.  This program 
was designed to promote technological literacy among 
sixth, seventh and eighth grade students.  The program 

Phil Bielefeld (standing) and Jeremy Iwen 
(kneeling) listen to the presentation. 
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fosters an interest in math, science and engineering through hands-on components and helps students better 
understand the practical applications of mathematical and scientific principles.  
 
¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ CǳǘǳǊŜ /ƛǘȅ /ƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴ ǘƘŜƳŜ ƛǎ τThe Age-Friendly City. Long-held assumptions about aging are 
being radically redefined.  Older adults are living longer, staying in the workforce longer and living 
ƛƴŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴǘƭȅ ŦƻǊ ƭƻƴƎŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ ŜǾŜǊΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǇƻǇǳƭŀǘƛƻƴ ƛǎ ŀƭǎƻ ƎǊƻǿƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŀƭǘŜǊƛƴƎ ǎƻŎƛŜǘȅΩǎ ƻǾŜǊŀƭƭ 
demographics. By 2050, older adults will outnumber children under the age of 14. 
 
In anticipation of this new reality, the World Health Organization (WHO) outlined a plan to help cities respond 
ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊǘƛŎǳƭŀǊ ƴŜŜŘǎ ƻŦ ƻƭŘŜǊ ŀŘǳƭǘǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛȊŜǎ ǘƘŀǘΣ ŀǎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ age, they 
inevitably experience physical and cognitive change and risk isolation and loneliness. Planning for an older 
demographic means conceptualizing accessible 
and safe transportation options, barrier-free 
access to buildings and infrastructure, 
appropriate social welfare programs and open 
access to health care support and services. 
 
With this pressing societal issue in mind, 
Future City asked middle school students to 
respond to the issue of The Age-Friendly City 
and address the challenges in designing 
innovative solutions that can serve an urban 
ŀǊŜŀΩǎ ƻƭŘŜǊ ǇƻǇǳƭŀǘƛƻƴΦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ǘŀǎƪŜŘ 
with identifying age-related issues in their city 
planning and engineering a framework that 
enables seniors to remain active, independent 
and engaged. 
 
It was encouraging to see so many young 
ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ƻŦ ǘǊŀƴǎǇƻǊǘŀǘƛƻƴΦ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ǘƻ ƧǳŘƎŜ L¢9Ωǎ ŀǿŀǊŘΦ 
Contact Shana Brummond (shana.brummond@daarcorp.com) if you are interested in volunteering or looking 
ŦƻǊ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜƴǘΦ ²Ŝ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴΗ  

  

2018 ITE Wisconsin Judges τ Jeremy Iwen,    Jeff 
Roemer, Shana Brummond &  Phil Bielefeld  

mailto:shana.brummond@daarcorp.com
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Upcoming Awards  

Ken Voigt Award  
The Ken Voigt Young Members Award, sponsored by and funded by the ITE Wisconsin Section, recognizes 
achievement in transportation by younger transportation professionals who are members of ITE. The award is 
given annually to a deserving younger member who is making an impact in our industry. The award requires 
the winner to attend the ITE Annual meeting and submit a paper on their experience at the Annual Meeting for 
publication in the Section Newsletter.  
 
Award 
τ Plaque presented at an ITE Section Meeting 
τ Recognition in an upcoming section newsletter and yearbook 
τ ITE Annual Meeting Registration and up to $1,000 travel expense reimbursement 
 
Eligibility 
Any Wisconsin Section ITE member who is 35 years old or younger on January 1st of the current year is eligible 
to apply for the award. 
 
Submittal Procedure 
The following documents must be included in each submission: 

Á Completed Application Form 
Á Two (2) testimonials from a current ITE member (200-word max./each) 
Á One (1) testimonial from a current or past supervisor (200-word max.) 
Á Three (3) examples of specific project experience including your role (150-word max./each) 

 
Evaluation Criteria 
Á Overall quality of Working/Project Experience 
Á The role discussed on the specific project experience and impact on the success of the project 
Á Insight and opinions discussed in the various testimonials 
Á Passion and overall commitment to the advancement of the profession 
Á Examples of leadership skills 
Á Examples of applying innovative ideas 

 
Past award winners 
2012 τ Erin Schoon 
2013 τ Joseph Ulatowski 
2015 τ Tristan Hickman 
2016 τ John Campbell 
2017 τ Justin Schueler 

 
Questions regarding the Ken Voigt Young Members 
Annual Meeting Award may be directed to: 

Rich Coakley 
E-mail: richard.coakley@ch2m.com 

Phone: 414.847.0423 

 

 
  

http://itewisconsin.org/images/downloads/Ken_Voigt_Award/ken_voigt_young_member_award_application.pdf
mailto:richard.coakley@ch2m.com
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201 8  Wisconsin Section Budget  
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2018 ITE Midwestern Annual Meeting  
 

201 8  Joint ITE International and Midwestern/Great Lakes Districts 

Annual Meeting and Exhibit  
August 20 - 23, 2018  

Minneapolis, MN  
 
Meet Us in Minneapolis 
 
LǘΩǎ !ƭƭ IŜǊŜΦ The Joint ITE International and Midwestern/Great Lakes Districts 
(MWITE/GLITE) Annual Meeting and Exhibit is your one-stop resource for all things transportation. Come to 
Minneapolis, MN August 20-23 to learn about the wide spectrum of topics that directly impact the 
transportation industry. You also will hear new and thoughtful viewpoints on issues which define, intersect, 
and shape transportation.  
 
There is no other conference like the ITE Annual Meeting and Exhibit. It is the one place where you will hear 
expert commentary, compelling presentations, and peer discussion on various aspects of the critical issues 
facing transportation professionals today such as:  
¶ taking steps to eliminate fatalities and serious injuries;  
¶ linking transportation strategies and health impacts;  
¶ making communities smarter;  
¶ deploying connected and automated vehicles;  
¶ designing complete streets; moving people, not just cars; and more. 

 
This conference brings together traditional thought with current perspectives, future forecasts, and upcoming 
trends. ITE also accommodates a multitude of learning styles from panel presentations and one-on-one 
ŜƴƎŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǾŜǊǎŀǘƛƻƴ ŎƛǊŎƭŜǎ ŀƴŘ άƎŜǘ-out-and-ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜέ ǘƻǳǊǎ ŀƭƭ ŘŜǎƛƎƴŜŘ ǘƻ ŜƴƘŀƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ŜƴǊƛŎƘ 
your experience. 
 
L¢9Ωǎ ƴŜǘǿƻǊƪing opportunities provide attendees with a wealth of opportunities to share knowledge, insight, 
and experiences with transportation colleagues from across North America and around the world. Attendees 
leave an ITE Annual Meeting and Exhibit energized and ready to take on the challenges that await them. 
 
Make your plans now to join us in Minneapolis August 20-23 and join other thought leaders to make the Joint 
ITE International and Midwestern/Great Lakes Districts Annual Meeting and Exhibit the best ever! 
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Transportation Funnies  

 
Source: https://xkcd.com/1958/ ғ5ƻƴΩǘ ŎƭƛŎƪ ǘƘŜ ƭƛƴƪΣ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ǎǇŜƴŘ ŀƴ ƘƻǳǊ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ŎƻƳƛŎǎҔ 
 

  

https://xkcd.com/1958/

